Morningside Neighborhood Association Notes

Meeting Date: May 19, 2010

Cpl. Keena briefly discussed crime stats. There was a robbery at the Pizza Hut on Commercial. Appears to be the same suspect responsible for a robbery on 13th. Crime stats are now available at crimereports.com and are kept up to date.

Theresa Amen introduced herself as the new Compliance Officer for the neighborhood. She has been serving the SESNA neighborhood since 2003 and now has responsibility for Morningside as well. Theresa passed out contact information.

Marion Co. Parole and Probation handed out a copy of the Sheriff's Department Annual Report.

Alan Alexander, City Airport Administrator, gave an update on airport operations. He also thanked the neighborhood's participation in the Airport Noise Working Group. Discussed a terminal expansion project funded by State Connect Oregon II dollars. The work will add 3,600 square feet to the terminal in preparation for the return of commercial air service. The City, in partnership with Coos Bay and Klamath Falls has applied for a Connect Oregon III grant to bring commercial service back to Salem. If awarded, SkyWest could begin operating by the end of the year. He announced the Airport's open house, "Hot August Nights", scheduled for the first Saturday in August.

Sam Hall gave a brief presentation on the progress of the Sustainable Fairview project, including short term actions to prepare the property for the relocation of Abiqua School, as well as the long term vision of the property. Mark Lowen of Simpson Hills, LLC., provided an update of that development as it relates to the work at Fairview.

It was noted that Stacey Cochran, Dan Reid, and Ty Davison are resigning from the board.

City Liaison Follow Up:

Tony Sorem presented pictures of a section of sewer pipe that has been on the ground on Arithmetic Dr. City Liaison Jason Pulley reported this to the Sewer Maintenance section and it has since been removed.